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HSC Pension Service
1. Welcome / Introductions / Apologies 
The Chair welcomed those attending, confirmed that the meeting was quorate, and acknowledged the apologies received. The Chair welcomed Paul Cummings to his first meeting of the HSC Pension Board and congratulated him on his appointment.
2. Conflict of Interest

No conflicts of interests were declared.  Chair requested that all board members complete the conflict of interest return for the year ended 31 March 2022.
Action Point 1: GD to circulate the COI return to all board members to submit their return for the year to 31 March 2022.
3. Minutes of Previous Meeting on 9th February 2022
Board Members agreed the minutes of the previous meeting held on 9th February 2022. 
4. Action Points from Previous Meeting
Follow up with MB for the presentation on the KPI’s to be covered at the next meeting in August 2022. PM will arrange for someone from DoH Finance to discuss the annual accounts at the next meeting as accounts to be finished and audited by the end of June. 
Change request for the data has been implemented from the 5th April. AH commented on the data accuracy issue included in governance statement included in the Annual Report and Accounts for the y/e 31/3/21 and for board members to be updated on when this is resolved.
Action Point 2: MB to provide presentation on KPI’s for discussion at the next meeting
Action Point 3: GD to add the DOH Financial Annual Accounts to the agenda for the next meeting.

Action Point 4: HD to provide update on data issues.

All other action points had been addressed.

5. Scheme Managers Report

HD covered the Scheme Mangers report stating that the scheme membership continues to grow.
Also commented on the hope to improve calculators and that the HSC is working in conjunction with the NI Fire Service to expand the access for the MSS site to all devices so this will open further for members.

Corona virus Life Assurance scheme has been closed and the Abatement suspension has been extended to October 2022.

HD commented on the Payroll Pension Team was going well and continue to work to stream line the process.
The Trust Liaison team have been completing workshops on Zoom and holding one to ones on the phone. They will be soon starting face to face again for these with a hybrid deliver of Zoom and in person. 
Chair queried the business case for McCloud and if there was any progress.
HD responded that queries had been received on the business case and that MB had engaged a consultant from the leadership academy (Mark Eustace) to respond to the queries.

Chair enquired about the nature of the increase in estimates in the last quarter. HD responded that there were about dates slipping.
Chair asked about the implications were for the business case being delayed.
HD responded that manual calculations would be required to be completed.

AH had a query about the figures in table 1 line up with figures provided for the Pension Payroll team.
Chair noted that the number of telephone calls was very high.
NMC enquired about if the HSC knew the nature of the calls and emails received.

Chair had some comments on the report and how some aspects had become repetitive and that certain aspects could be removed. The Chair also stated that the report should focus more on the changes that occur, developmental and risk issues that arise, such as the data inaccuracy and the compliance report.

Chair had a comment on the statistics for the KPI report and that they were very good but never seemed to change. This would lead to question are they really accurate or not being updated. Chair would like an explanation as to why these statistics were static.
AH agree and thought that this was worthwhile to review.
Action Point 5: the scope and focus of the Scheme Manager’s report to be developed further. 
6. Update on policies and procedures
6A: McCloud Legislation

JA provided an update on the proposed regulations for closure of the legacy schemes and the consultation response has been published. There will be a further consultation later this year for the regulations for the 2022 scheme.

DL stated that it was too early to make a comment on unforeseen impacts of the legislation. There are updates from John Coyle that the members can access on the HSC website.

SMCK commented that the real complexity will be in the next set of regulations. The aspect of putting members potentially back into the legacy schemes is the complicated exercise.
6B: HSC Pension Scheme Members Contributions from 01/04/2020
PM updated the board that the consultation was now completed. There were 2 options.
1). Use the same procedure as England and Wales but this did not meet the required yield of 9.8% it made 9.6% yield in Northern Ireland.
2). Use the procedure for Northern Ireland to make up the 0.2% difference to achieve the required yield of 9.8%.

The new rates were due to start from the 01/04/2022 but with the changes to the National Insurance rates and other pressures currently this was agreed to set the start date back to October 2022.

Chair asked if there were any areas of concern from employees or employers.
DL raised the concern of the increase of 0.2% being passed on to the scheme members and enquired about who was to pay the increase. Stated he thought that members should not have to bear the additional cost.

AH asked how the rates were set?

PM responded that the rates had not been set yet.

PC enquired as to why there was a difference in the yield used from the model in England and Wales compared to Northern Ireland.
PM replied that there was a difference in the workforces in the higher grades and a combination of different factors that leads to difference in the yield.
DL stated that the Scheme Advisory Board (SAB) gave other options but this was what was agreed.
SMCK noted that the 2020 Valuation also needs to be considered and the figure might still need to be adjusted.  
AH queried if the decision has been made for October.
SMCK stated that it might slightly run later than October but that the decision needs to be made at some point.
Chair commented that everyone needed to be aware of the financial concerns of the members.
6C: Abatement 
Chair asked if there was any comment of the document circulated.

DL stated that he would like to see abatement abolished and will wait to see the consultation outcome.

6D: Nursing and Retention Report (March 2022)
DL presented the retention implementation framework as his role as the chief nursing officer. 

This included some pension recommendations and the primary issue was to flag these issues at this stage. The changes would to the Scheme would be recommended via SAB and be led by the HSC Pension Service with a conduit with the HSC Pension Board as well.

Chair asked if the recommendations would be feasible within the scheme.

DL stated that there were 4 main issues
1). Monthly pension estimates

2). Reduction in female membership

3). Partial Retirement
4). Flexibility for affordability reasons
DL stated important that the HSC Pension Board be kept appraised of the work ongoing.
Chair enquired about the deadline. DL stated that it was November 2022. 

MC stated that the implementation plan was to get staff engagement on pension issues and currently no information on who would be taking this forward. MC also commented on the issues of back dated pay awards and the impact of the increase on contributions levels has on staff. Pay and pensions are issues that members are stating as reasons for looking to leave.

Chair stated that there were big issues beyond pensions and asked what the process for dealing with this report was.
SMCK stated that the framework covers a wide section of the workforce and they need to keep up to date on any developments and changes that could be made. Some issues they are looking to address.
DL stated that it is important for the HSC Pension Board to give due consideration to issues that were affecting scheme members.
Action Point 6: GD to keep Retention Implementation Framework on the agenda
7. Compliance Plan
GD delivered a presentation on the compliance plan to HSC Board members.
NMCC asked if the issue of the data quality needed to be added to the risk register.

Chair agreed and AH also asked for an update on the data accuracy.
AH asked for another report on the data after the changes made with the change request on the 5th April.
Members to be kept updated regarding addressing this new data accuracy issues.
Action Point 7: GD to add report on the data changes to the compliance officer report.

8. NIAO Report on the 2020/21 Annual Accounts 

Chair commented on the overall positive audit report and that it was a category 3 report so no major issues were raised.
9. Pension Board Risk Register 
The meeting discussed each of the risk and agreed the ratings.

It was agreed that the data accuracy rating should be increased and to add the development of the Scheme Managers Report.  The training completed during the year was included in the Register.

The Chair agreed to update the Risk Register.

Action Point 8:  Chair to update the Risk register.
10. Training
Chair asked about the pension conference for this year and was any board member aware of when it was taking place.

SMCK stated that it was organised by NILGOSC and that last is was online last year.  It was unclear if the event had been organised this year.

The Chair asked members to submit their training Log for the year ended 31/3/22 to GD. 
Action Point 9: GD to circulate the training log for 21-22 and all board members to complete and return.
11. Progress Report on Business Plan 2021/22
Chair commented on the Actual Budgetary Expenditure report has not been seen this year as it was in previous years.
Members reviewed progress on each item for the 12-month period.
Action Point 10: Chair to update actions on the Progress Report for the 12-months period.

The Chair asked when the next bench marking exercise will be undertaken.
Action Point 11: HD to find out when the next bench marking exercise is to take place.

12. Draft Business Plan 2022/23
Chair asked for any comments or feedback on the draft business plan.

AH had a query on the board membership with 6 employer and 6 employee representatives and queried if there was a vacancy. This would be updated.
Agreed that the Business Plan should be go on the website when completed and updated.

Action Point 12: Chair to update the 2022/23 Business Plan and re-issue.
13. Annual Report for 2021/22
Action 13: The Chair agreed to prepare the Draft Annual Report for 2021/22 which would be approved at the next Board meeting.

14. AOB
No other business
15. Date of Future Meetings
Wednesday
10th August 2022



10:30 am
Wednesday
9th November 2022



2:30 pm
Wednesday
1st February 2023



2.30 pm
Wednesday
19th April 2023



2.30 pm
Action points from meeting 27th April 2022
   Action Point 1: GD to circulate the COI return to all board members to submit their    return for the year to 31 March 2022.
Action Point 2: MB to provide presentation on KPI’s for discussion at the next meeting

Action Point 3: GD to add the DOH Financial Annual Accounts to the agenda for the next meeting.

Action Point 4: HD to provide update on data issues.

Action Point 5: the scope and focus of the Scheme Manager’s report to be developed further. 
Action Point 6: GD to keep Retention Implementation Framework on the agenda
Action Point 7: GD to circulate the training log for 21-22 and all board members to complete and return.

  Action Point 8:  Chair to update the Risk register.

Action Point 9: GD to circulate the training log for 21-22 and all board members to complete and return.

Action Point 10: Chair to update actions on the Progress Report for the 12-months period.

Action Point 11: HD to find out when the next bench marking exercise is to take      place 
Action Point 12: Chair to update the 2022/23 Business Plan and re-issue.
Action Point 13: The Chair agreed to prepare the Draft Annual Report for 2021/22 which would be approved at the next Board meeting.
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